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Ingrid and Robert Nemetz own the Helleborus Downunder Nursery at Bilpin.  Ingrid runs the nursery and Robert manages his own engineering business. Originally, Ingrid’s father -in-law established the nursery in North Richmond.  Later it was moved to the Bilpin property.
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When Ingrid’s father-in-law was ill and unable to work in the nursery, he taught Ingrid all aspects of the nursery business including grafting and budding, and care of plums, pears and deciduous fruit trees.  Some 20 years ago, Ingrid’s father-in-law talked Ingrid into continuing the nursery business after he was gone.  Ingrid took up the challenge and has made her mark with drive and dedication.

While juggling a growing family and her nursery, Ingrid was very active in the nursery industry.  This included being on the board of directors of the Nurseryman’s Association of NSW.  She was the second woman on the board.  Valerie Swane was the first.  During the 80’s Ingrid was president of the Rose and Fruit Tree Growers Group.

Ingrid breeds hellebores and she says this is a fabulous reason to get up every morning.   Her specialist work over 25 years has been extremely successful and culminated in 3 varieties being bred under contract for tissue culture in the United States and Europe.
Managing the nursery doesn’t leave much free time.  However, Ingrid has been and is still heavily involved with the Hawkesbury Bells Line Lions Club and their community work in raising funds for worthy causes.  Ingrid was president of the Lions Club for 4 years.  The Lions Club has been successful in raising funds for a range of deserving causes including the Hart Walker for children with Scoliosis; Cancer Research; The Garvan Institute and Care Flight Helicopter.

Ingrid says that she is slowing down now and working towards semi-retirement.  

	Friday

12 July
	The Charm of Camellias
	A tour of a beautiful camellia garden on Yowie Bay.  Lunch then home.  More details soon. Names and money will be taken today for this trip.  There will be a mystery garden visit.
	Cost
$35
	9am sharp departure

	Friday
20 Sept
	A Walk on the Wild Side
	We will tour the stunning Wildwoods Gardens in the heart of Bilpin. Lots to choose from for lunch.  There is also a tearoom, gift shop and nursery to browse through.  Final payments must be made today.
	Cost
$35
	9am sharp
departure and 9.20 pick up at Blackheath

	Thursday10 Oct
	Garden Ramble
	Following our meeting in October a garden ramble will be available for all members.  Save the date in your diary. 
	Free
	Address provided on the day

	Friday 

8 Nov
	Irises at Millthorpe
	This is a longer day and likely to be a bit more expensive.  More information in September.  Names and money taken in September
	Cost 
TBA
	TBA

	Thursday 5 Dec
	Christmas lunch
	Wentworth Falls Country Club, 206 Blaxland Road.  Buffet lunch, a drink on arrival and door prizes.  Names and money taken in September.
	Cost
$30
	12 noon


Annual subscriptions to the Wentworth Falls Garden Club are due.  The cost is $20.
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FromThe President…….


As I write, the weather is brilliant after the week or more of rain, but aren’t our gardens looking good as a result!


Membership fees are now due. Don’t forget to collect your new club membership badge, which will also act as your receipt for payment. On its reverse are the names of a number of local businesses of which we would like to support and which may, at their discretion, offer a discount on the price of goods purchased.


A committee has recently been formed to carry out the regular (10 yearly) update of our Constitution and, while changes are likely to be minor in nature, this will be available for endorsement at our next AGM. As you are aware, our website is now a primary means of communication within the Club, and so we urge you to use it (� HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com" �www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�) regularly to check on what is happening. Newsletters are available there from the past 2 years or so, and it is hoped to add other items for reference, as needed.


Ronn Keen, who capably sets up the audio-visuals each month, has indicated that he is unable to continue doing this after today. This means that we need a replacement from the next meeting and so I ask for those who are able to assist to let us know today to ensure that we are able to maintain the standards of presentations that Ronn has been able to offer. I particularly want to express my thanks to him on behalf of the Club for his long service in all areas.


                     Good Gardening.


Henry





Guest Speaker for today - Ingrid Nemetz                                                                                                                     











Hellebore bred at Helleborus Downunder





�    Dates for Your Diary





Guest Speakers


Today’s Meeting


11 July: 





Next Meeting:             


8 August:


�
Ingrid Nemetz  Hellebores





Janine Shoemark


Garden Trip England


�
�






Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions.  To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member





General Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month, from January to November at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls.  Meetings commence at 9.45 and finish around noon.  The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. $5 entry fee.





For Club Welfare matters contact Jane McKanna on 


Ph:4787 8631.





             Morning Tea 


Today:  Adrienne Brown & Gail Schwedler





8 August:   Betty Allen & Kristine Caton


If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 47572887





Club Secretary: 


Janice Light.  Ph: 4782 2481


Wentworth Falls Garden Club, PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


� HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com" �www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�











